Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

From: Foss, Bob (Robert) [bfoss@craworld.com]

Sent: Monday, November 22, 2010 3:19 PM

To: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

Cc: schrag@nady.com

Subject: RE: Floor drain

Attachments: IMGP2176.JPG; IMGP2172.JPG; IMGP2173.JPG; IMGP2174.JPG; IMGP2175.JPG;
IMGP2170.JPG

It appears to be just a core through the concrete and into the subsurface. There is no evidence that a drain pipe ever
existed and was either removed or rusted away. There is another core approximately 1 ft (+/-) toward the northeast from
the “main” one and that does not show any remnant of a pipe either. Take a look at the attached photos for more detail
on this. IMGP2170 shows that the tenants have placed a fountain directly above this circular depression. IMGP2172
shows the two holes after the fountain was moved. IMGP2172 is taken looking approx east. Our original thought was
that this “drain” traced toward the northeast and connected to the storm drain/sanitary sewer running northward toward
the street in the breezeway. However, as you can see from the photos, there is no pipe leading away from these two
holes in that direction.

Robert C. Foss, P.G.
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA)
5900 Hollis Street, Suite A
Emeryville, CA 94608

(510) 420-3348 office

(925) 413-8707 cell

(510) 420-9170 fax

From: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health [mailto:barbara.jakub@acgov.orq]
Sent: Monday, November 22, 2010 3:03 PM

To: Foss, Bob (Robert)

Subject: Floor drain

Bob,
Is that floor drain at the 1167 address connected to anything? | don’t see the lines on the new map.

Barbara Jakub, P.G.

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Pky.

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510-639-1287

Fax: 510-337-9335

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm
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